Dear Readers,

We would like to inform you that, as of this issue, our colleague Davide Taibi, senior researcher at the Institute for Educational Technology (CNR), has joined the editorial team as co-editor of the Italian Journal of Educational Technology. Davide has served for several years as a member of the journal's editorial board, and we would like to thank him for his increased commitment to IJET. We are certain his skills will constitute great added value for the magazine and his desire to contribute will bring new energy to the team.

We would also like to point out that this 'new beginning' is only the first of a number of changes IJET will undergo in the coming period. These are the effect of some important decisions we are currently making to improve the journal's standing and reach within the scientific community.

Welcome to Davide and best wishes for this new appointment!

Donatella Persico and Francesca Pozzi

Dear Readers,

I'm pleased and, at the same time, very excited to begin this new experience as co-editor of IJET. I'm especially looking forward to collaborating with Donatella and Francesca. Under their careful guidance and with their valuable advice, I'll do my best to contribute and support the continuous innovation process that IJET has undertaken.

I would also like to take this opportunity to send my best wishes to you all.

Davide Taibi